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The NSW Government is building a new bus 
layover facility at Blacktown as part of 
the Bus Priority Infrastructure Program, which 
aims to improve the reliability and efficiency 
of bus services, while easing congestion for all 
road users. 
 
What work are we doing?  
We will carry out the following works: 
• permanent line marking at the intersection of 

Gordon Street and the North West T-way 
 

Our work schedule 
Night work will take place from 8pm to 5am on 
Monday 14 August.  
 
The line marking will be completed over one night 
shift (weather permitting).  
 
Traffic changes 
There will be a road closure at the intersection of 
Gordon Street and the North West T-Way during 
line marking works.  

 
Buses will be detoured via Sackville/ Peter/ 
Gordon Streets during the works.   
 
Bus services will remain unaffected during the 
work. 
 
Access for residents, pedestrians, cyclists, and 
vehicles will always be maintained.  
 
Please keep to speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs. 
 
How will the work affect you? 
Equipment used for this activity includes small 
truck and hand tools.  We will do everything we 
can to lessen the disturbance.  This includes: 
 
• turning off vehicle when not in use 
• completing noisy work by 11pm 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Line marking on Gordon Street and the T-way 
at Blacktown on 14 August 
 

North West T-way Bus Layover Facility 
August 2023 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present.  
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Contact us 

Project Infoline 1800 433 998  

24-hour Construction Response Line 
1800 433 998 

 

blacktownbuslayoverproject@ca-
i.com.au  

 

Bus Priority, PO Box 973, Parramatta 
NSW 2124 

 

 

Location of work area  
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